
OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK OF APR 6-APR 12 
Sunday, April 6 
9:15 a.m.                Media Center Open 
9:30 Sunday School Classes 
10:45 Gathering in Sanctuary for Worship 
12:15 p.m. Visitation Assignments 
5:30 Youth Snack Supper 
6:00 Bible Study 
 Discipleship for Adults, Youth, and Children 
Monday, April 7 
10:00 a.m. Monday Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. Boy Scout Troop 907 
Tuesday, April 8 
6:45-7:45 a.m. Adult I Men’s Bible Study 
10 :30  Grace Notes Rehearsal 
Wednesday, April 9  
4:00 p.m. yoU-Turn Rehearsal 
4:30  Media Center Open 
5:30-6:30 Supper Line Open 
5:30 Cherub Choir, Sing for God, Psalm 8:2 Rehearsals 
6:15 Children’s Ministry Council 
6:45 Prayer Meeting 
 Mission Friends, RAs, GAs, Challengers, Acteens 
7:30 Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
7:45 Finance Committee 
Thursday, April 10 
11:30 a.m. College Parkers 
6:45 p.m. Sanctuary Bells Rehearsal 
 

Workers in Worship Nursery   April 6, 10:30 a.m. 
Wynona Butner; Garlene Grogan; Marie & Dub Fesperman; 
Liz & Lucy Matthews; Jim & Leigh Ann Pernell 
Greeters:  April 6 Wayne & Jennie Lewis 
Deacon of the Week: Jerry Cook 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty:   John Crabbe 
Brookridge Driver:  April 6 Wilbert McBride 
Information Center for April: James Cobbler, Becky Grubbs 

REPORT FROM MARCH 30, 2003 
Sunday School 288 
Worship 319 
Brookridge  37 
Budget Requirement To Date $159,661.45 
Budget Receipts To Date (76.44%) $122,040.59 
FULFILLING THE PROMISE 
FTP Pledges $743,042.60 
FTP Pledged Gifts To Date (88.60%) $659,010.83 
Total Building Fund Receipts To Date $2,586,501.01 
Balance Due on Building $468,846.35 

Family Night Supper April 9! 
Baked Chicken 

Mashed Potatoes Steamed Mixed Vegetables 
Yeast Rolls Lemon Pie 

Kids Meal:  Chicken Legs, Chips, Applesauce 
 Make your reservations by Tuesday, April 8! 

Thank 
You 

“A people gathered in Christ; nurtured in His Spirit; and sent in His name.” 
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THE WORSHIP OF GOD 
 

Sunday, April 6 
 

10:45 a.m. 
CELEBRATION OF COMMUNION 

 

I Know that My Redeemer Lives 
- Sanctuary Choir 

 

The New Deal 
Jeremiah 31:31-34 

Rev. Ramon Smith 
 

At the conclusion of the service,  
members will be voting on the recommendation 

to call Rev. Ramon Smith as Pastor. 

Upcoming Wednesday Night Schedule 
 

April 9 - Discussion of Proposed Financial Policy Manual 
April 16 - No activities; Maundy Thursday meal and  
  service on Thursday, April 17 

Holy Week Services 
 

Sunday, April 13:   
   Images of the Passion of Christ - a service of 
music and meditations led by the Sanctuary Choir 
and Dr. Bill Leonard (WFU Divinity School) at  
7:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary 

 

Thursday, April 17:   
   Maundy Thursday - Church-wide fellowship 
meal at 5:30 p.m. in Smith Hall, service led by the 
Sanctuary Bells at 7:00 p.m. in the Chapel 

 

Friday, April 18:   
   Good Friday Tenebrae -  a service of darkness 
led by Channels at 7:00 p.m. in the Chapel 

A gracious note of appreciation has been 
received and posted on the bulletin board 
from One Accord. 

In Loving Memory of 

Mrs. Geneva Hauser Bailey 
October 18, 1907 March 29, 2003 
Charter Member of College Park Baptist Church 

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME 
BEGINS THIS SUNDAY, APRIL 6 

SET YOUR CLOCKS FORWARD! 

Our prayers and support are offered to the fol-
lowing members of our church family who are, 
or have been in the hospital in the last week: 

Betsy Thompson 



Crisis Control Gifts for April:  
Pasta Noodles  Shampoo 

 

*39 cans of fish, 33 cans of meat and 29 containers of deodorant 
were collected at CPBC last month 

   I would like to say once again, “Thank you” to all of 
our youth and youth leaders who helped make this past Sun-
day a wonderful worship experience.  Both the morning ser-
vice and evening concert were wonderful expressions of the 
faith that our young people are living out every day.  Each 
generation must find new and renewed ways to express their 
faith in a way that speaks to their respective cultures, without 
compromising the foundations of their beliefs.  I am excited 
that our youth are doing this on a regular basis!  And to all of 
you who were able to brave the snow storm and be with 
us...thank you for supporting our youth with your attendance.    
For those who were unable to attend but would like to hear 
the service, we now have two different formats that our morn-
ing worship services will be available on: cassette tape, or 
audio CD.  Both are available by contacting the church office. 
 Your outward show of support for me and my family has 
been overwhelming again this week, and we are looking for-
ward to Sunday morning.  Please come to worship expecting 
to approach the throne of God in worship...not coming just to 
hear a “trial sermon” and vote.  We will worship together, 
including a time of communion, and I am excited to help lead 
in worship.  See you Sunday! 
 

FUTURE DATES OF INTEREST 
 

April 19           Easter EGGS-travaganza...Live bunnies!  
April 26           Youth to SONBURST...Sign up now! 
April 27           “The Go Show” @ LJVM  7:00pm 
May 11           Mother’s Day     Parent/Child Dedication 
May 18           Graduates’ Sunday 
May 23-25          Children’s Camp @ Camp Wayfarer 
June 9-13          Vacation Bible School 
June 14           Father/ Child Event 

     My thanks to all our youth for their meaningful worship 
leadership this past Sunday morning and to the members of 
Ainesis, Youth Vocal Ensemble and EyeWitness for a wonder-
ful concert on Sunday evening.  I want to thank our entire con-
gregation for your support of our youth as they share with us.  
We had a great crowd at the concert! A reminder to Ainesis 
members:  Our next regular rehearsal will be Sunday, April 27;  
we do want any members who will be here for Easter to re-
hearse and sing with the Sanctuary Choir, Wed. at 7:30 p.m.  
     I want to say also how much I appreciate the great turn out 
for the Chapel Re-Dedication Service last Wednesday.  The 
spirit I sensed in that wonderful room speaks highly of our 
ability as a church family to move forward together in spite of 
our differences in the past.  I look forward to our Holy Week 
services in there (see front) and also to re-configuring that 
room following Easter so we can begin having rehearsals in 
there.  During any typical week, there will be over 100 people 
(ages 9  on up) using the Chapel to develop their musical gifts.  
This too is a wonderful testament to those who worked so we 
could have the Chapel. 
     Don’t forget that College Parkers meet early this month.  
Our meeting will be next Thursday, April 10.  Our special 
guests will be a Moravian brass ensemble sharing some great 
Easter music.  You won’t want to miss it—bring a little extra 
food for our guests.  I look forward to seeing you then. 

Charles D. Edwards, Pastor Emeritus 
Wm. Foy Martin, Pastor Emeritus 

Ramon E. Smith, Minister of Youth & Education 
Jeff L. Parker, Minister of Music & Senior Adults 

Seth Smith, Ministry Associate 
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Easter Lilies 
If you would like to place a lily in the sanctuary for Easter 
Sunday, April 20, please use the order form below and re-
turn it to the church office no later than Wednesday, 
April 9.  The cost will be $12 per plant and this should be 
paid at the time you order.  You may take a lily home with 
you after the morning worship service on Easter Sunday. 
 

Placed by: _______________________________ 

In Honor of: ______________________________ 

In Memory of: ____________________________ 

 
 Goal:  $4,000 

 
 Received to Date: 
  $1,618.00 

Welcome New Members 
 On Sunday, March 30, Ann Baker and the Larry Bur-
nett family came requesting membership at College 
Park.  Mrs. Baker comes on transfer of letter.  She lives  at 
4144 Robinhood Road, 27106 and her phone number is 
924-1948. 
 Larry and Sheryl Burnett and their son, Joseph, come 
upon transfer of their letter.  Their daughter, Sarah, 
comes on her profession of faith.  The Burnetts live at 
2911 Hopewood Lane, 27103 and their phone number is 
766-8680. 
 Welcome to the College Park family! 

 

Prayer Room 
Beginning Thursday, March 27 through 
Easter Sunday, the Chapel will be available 
as a Prayer Room during regular office 
hours.  Let us remember our nation, our 

leaders, and our military at this crucial time. 

Mt. Outreach Advance Team 
 The Advance Team will be taking the bus to Kentucky 
April 14-15.  If you are interested  in going, please contact Hugh 
and Eva Wells or Roger Jones. 


